
AGENDA 
 
 
TITLE: Golden Bay Community Board 
DATE: 11 September 2012   
TIME: 9.00 am 
VENUE: Collingwood Fire Station 
MEMBERS: C McLellan (Chair), L Gamby (Deputy Chair), Board members K 

Brookes and M Symmons and Councillors M Bouillir and P 
Sangster 
 

 TIME  PAGE 
 

1. 9.00 am OPENING, APOLOGIES, WELCOME 
 

 

2. 9.05 am PUBLIC FORUM 
 

 

3.  PRESENTATIONS 
 

 

 10.00 am Alan Kilgour (Manager Port Tarakohe) 
 

 

 10.15 am Joseph Thomas (Resource Scientist – Water) – 
Water allocation for Takaka and Aorere valleys 
 

 

 10.30 am Morning tea 
 

 

 10.45 am Stella Malloy & Lisa Sheppard – Starry Night Sky 
 

 

 11.00 am Dr Vic Eastman – Light Pollution 
 

 

 11.15 am Gary Clark – Roadside and Rivers Spraying, and 
preserving the Night Sky 
 

 

  CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 

 

4.  4.1 Minutes of the meeting of the Golden Bay 
Community Board held on 14 August 2012   
 

 

5.  REPORTS 
 

 

 5.1 Chair’s Report 
 

1 - 12 

  5.1.1 Barry Cashman – Outstanding Community 
Service Award  (See Chair’s Report Page 
2) 
 
Recommendation: 
 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board writes 
to Barry Cashman congratulating him on his 

 



recent Outstanding Community Service award 
from Tasman District Council.” 

 
  5.1.2 Collingwood Streetscaping (See Chair’s 

Report Page 5) 
 
Recommendation:  
 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board does 
not  pursue  the current streetscaping plans 
but recommends the money be left in the long 
term  plan and looks at consulting the 
Collingwood community closer to when the 
budgeted money is available.” 

 

 

  5.1.3 Heritage Information Panel for Salisbury 
Bridge (See Chair’s Report Page 5) 
 
Recommendation:  
 
“That the Golden Bay Community Board 
supports efforts to obtain funding for additional 
panels to tell the final history of this popular 
bridge.  Other funding sources to be 
investigated eg Grants from Rates.” 

 

 

  5.1.4 Motupipi School Safety Sign – (See 
Chair’s Report Page 9) 
 
Recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Golden Bay Community Board 
writes to Tasman District Council to ask that 
the legal speed limit past the Motupipi School 
be reduced and the flashing sign reset to a 
safer speed.” 

 

 

 5.2 Collingwood Streetscaping Consultation Report 
– Transportation Project Engineer 
 

13 – 17 

 5.3 Ironworks Road Bollard Lighting Report – 
Transportation Project Engineer 
 

18 – 23   

6.  CORRESPONDENCE 
 

 

 6.1 Motupipi School Signs – Jill Pearson 
 
Recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received.” 

 

24 - 25 



 

 6.2 Scallop Harvesting in Golden Bay – Hon David 
Carter 
 
Recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received.” 
 

26 

 6.3 Families, the Foundation of the Community –
Resilient Communities Conference 2012  
 
Recommendation: 
 
“THAT the invitation be received.” 
 

27 – 28 

 6.4 Letter of Appreciation – Brent Clarke Top 10 
Holiday Parks 
 
Recommendation: 
 
“THAT the correspondence from Mr Clarke be 
received and a letter of appreciation written to 
Fonterra for its assistance in supplying water to the 
Top 10 Holiday Park over 2011-2012 summer 
period.” 
 

29 – 30 

 6.5 Request for Information – Motocross Noise –  
Environment & Planning Manager (copy for Board’s 
Information) 
 
Recommendation: 
 
“THAT the letter be received.” 

31 

  


